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Upcoming caving trips 

Dec 

 

Sat 7 Xmas Dinner 

If anyone wants to go caving 

before the dinner on Saturday or 

on Sunday morning if they are 

sober enough, Crackpot Cave has 

been suggested or Burtersett 

Mines, the entrance to Deviss 

Mine is blocked so we can’t get in 

there at the moment. 

Sally White 

sally@randomstuff.org.uk 

Sat 14 Christmas Pot 

A Grade 3 SRT trip with 4 pitches 

that connects with Grange Rigg 

Pot which has 5 pitches to the 

crawl connecting to Christmas 

Pot. (See Not for the Faint 

Hearted for more details.) 

Meet Leader Needed 

Sun 15 Keld Bank Caves 

A grade 3 cave 549 metres long 

with no pitches, connects to Scar 

Close Cave and Keld Bank Exit.  

Meet Leader Needed 

Jan Fri 3 Committee Meeting  

(Brackenbottom) 

Ian Cross 

Sat 4 Bull Pot 

A grade 3 SRT trip with 5 fairly 

short pitches. Other trips nearby 

include, Yordas  Cave, Heron Pot 

and Valley Entrance. 

 

 

Meet Leader Needed 

Bradford Pothole Club 

30th November 2019 

Issue 564 

mailto:sally@randomstuff.org.uk
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Sun 5 Great Douk Cave  

A grade one cave with several 

entrances and exits, suitable for 

all. 

Meet Leader Needed 

All Yorkshire Dales club trips normally start from Brackenbottom at 10.00am to pack the 

tackle before the trip and return there to wash the ropes after the trip, more importantly we 

can leave call out details on the notice board so that the CRO can be alerted if we are 

overdue. 

If you intend to come on any of the club trips please let the contact person know so they 

know how many people to expect, this is a great help especially in places where several 

routes can be rigged and whenever possible please help with the tackle before or after the 

trip.  

If any members of the BPC want to do a trip that is not on the meets list where a permit is 

required, let me know at least 2 weeks in advance and I will get a permit for you providing 

the dates requested are available. Please email me at: terry.devaney@gmail.com 

 

 

Committee Meeting Dates 

 
3rd January 2020 
31st January 2020 
22nd February 2020 – AGM  

 
 
 

 

Membership 

Congratulations to Andy Wardlaw who has now been elected to Full Membership. 

As a club we have a significant number of Probationary Associate Members who have been 
a member for over 2 years and are proficient, active cavers, we would like to encourage 
them to come forward and apply for Full Membership of the club. 
 

 
  

mailto:terry.devaney@gmail.com
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Bradford Pothole Club Membership Fees 

The BPC is covered for third party claims through the BCA Insurance scheme.  For the 
club’s policy to be valid, each member has to have individual cover arranged either through 
the BPC, another club or by being a DIM. This ensures that the club’s assets and the 
assets of its members have cover in the event of a claim. 

Many landowners insist that cavers exploring caves on their land have third party insurance 
otherwise there would be no access. 

Club subscriptions for the year 2019 – 2020 were due on 1st October.   

BCA insurance has to be held by ALL members of the club.  It will be assumed that the 
BCA insurance premium will be paid through the BPC for all members unless YOU inform 
us otherwise when you pay your subscriptions. 

BPC Subscription Fees (1st Oct 2019-30th Sept 2020): 

BPC Probationary/Full membership  £20.00 
BPC Life members (Must pay BCA Insurance)   £0.00 
BPC Junior Associate members      £8.00  

BCA Insurance Fees (All BPC members must hold BCA Insurance): 

Caving insurance      £17.00  
Non-caving insurance       £6.00 
Student (those in fulltime education) 18 + over   £8.00 
Student (those in fulltime education) under 18   £0.00 

Examples: 

Membership Category BPC 
Subs 

 

BCA 
Insurance 

 

Total 
Payable 

BPC Probationary/Full membership (Caving 
Insurance) 

£20.00 + £17.00 = £37.00 

BPC Probationary/Full membership (Student 
Insurance 18+) 

£20.00 + £8.00 = £28.00 

BPC Junior Associate members (Student 
Insurance <18) 

£8.00 + £0.00 = £20.00 

BPC Probationary/Full membership (Non-
Caving Insurance) 

£20.00 + £6.00 = £26.00 

BPC Life members (Caving Insurance) £0.00 + £17.00 = £17.00 

BPC Life members (Non-Caving Insurance) £0.00 + £6.00 = £6.00 

 
Please pay your subscription to the treasurer: 

Ben Wright 
8 Earlston Avenue 
Denton,  
Manchester,  
M34 2LF 

Tel: 07702836559 
Email ben.t.wright@gmail.com 

mailto:ben.t.wright@gmail.com
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Payments can be made by cheque payable to Bradford Pothole Club Ltd 
Or by bank transfer to Sort Code: 40-40-31 Account No: 71438417.  If paying by bank 
transfer, email Ben that you have made the transfer and detail what you are paying for. 

If there are any changes to your details (address, email, phone number, name of the club 
through which you pay your BCA insurance, please inform the secretary: 
secretaryofbpc@gmail.com, or 9 Giles Street, Wibsey, BD6 3BJ, Tel: 07761-381481. 

Extract from the Rules of the Bradford Pothole Club  

Section 8 a) 

iii) Annual Subscriptions are payable to the Treasurer by 1 October each year or at least by 
31 December, after which time Membership lapses if the subscription remains unpaid. 

f) Termination of Membership or Associate status 

All Members and Associates may terminate their Membership/Associate status (as 
appropriate) by giving notice to the Committee or by failing to pay their subscription, where 
applicable, by 31 December in any year. 

New cards will be ordered when ALL the subscriptions are paid and sent out when I receive 
the BCA insurance cards which will be in early 2020. 

Ian Cross 
 

 

BCA 

The British Caving Association is the national body for underground exploration in the 
United Kingdom. It represents individuals and groups with a genuine interest in caves, karst 
and associated phenomena, whether from a strictly sporting viewpoint, a scientific 
viewpoint, or a combination of both. 

Through close liaison with its member organisation, NAMHO it also seeks to represent and 
support mining history societies and all those with an interest in the man-made 
underground environment. 

Through its democratic structure and Regional Councils it will: 

• maintain and seek to improve access to caves and sites of speleological interest. 

• seek to achieve a better public understanding of all matters to do with caves & 
caving 

• encourage and support cave conservation in its widest interpretation. 

• promote and advise on training, equipment, science and safety. 

• promote and administer caver training. 

• provide necessary services and information on behalf of cavers in general, and 
promote an exchange of ideas and information between members. 

• organise and/or support meeting and events, including training, conservation, 
science and education. 

 
The BPC does not pass email information to the BCA due to GDPR.  If you wish the BCA to 
occasionally email you information or to vote online (this saves the BCA a lot of money) 
please register your details with their Online Administrator at: https://members.british-
caving.org.uk/users/request_login_details 

mailto:secretaryofbpc@gmail.com
https://members.british-caving.org.uk/users/request_login_details
https://members.british-caving.org.uk/users/request_login_details
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They will need your: 

• Email address. 

• Full name. 

• BCA membership number (found on your membership card). 

• Full address. 

Ian Cross 
 
 

BCA Training Events 

The British Caving Association have just released 20 caver training workshops starting from 
November in the Peaks & Yorkshire Dales for BCA members:- Cave Geology, Ropework for 
Cavers, SRT intro, SRT rigging, Self rescue, Weather & Flooding, Cave Navigation, Hill 
Navigation (for those remote North Yorks pots) Cave Photography and more - all just £20 a 
day with limited places.  

Mine Exploration Workshop for cavers – Nenthead - Saturday December 7th 2019  
Surface Navigation Workshop – Derbyshire - Sunday December 29th 2019  
Tyrolean Training Workshop – Derbyshire - Sunday December 15th 2019  
Cavers First Aid Workshop – Derbyshire - Sunday January 19th 2020  
Mine Exploration Workshop for cavers – Derbyshire - Saturday February 1st 2020  
Ropework for Cavers Workshop – Derbyshire - Sunday February 2nd 2020  
Underground Navigation Workshop – Yorkshire Dales – Friday February 7th 2020 
Cave Formation and Development Workshop – Yorkshire Dales – Friday February 7th 2020 
All things SRT (Intermediate) workshop – Yorkshire Dales – Saturday February 8th 2020 
SRT Rigging Workshop - Yorkshire Dales – Sunday February 9th 2020 
Cave Geology Workshop – Derbyshire - Sunday February 16th 2020  
All things SRT (Intermediate) Workshop – Mendip – Saturday February 29th 2020 
Cave Photography Workshop – Derbyshire – Sunday March 1st 2020 

SRT Training Course – Derbyshire – Saturday & Sunday February 15th & 16th 2020 
SRT Rigging Course – Derbyshire – Saturday & Sunday February 22nd & 23rd 2020 

For booking or more information please email: training@british-caving.org.uk 
 
 

British Cave Research Association 30th Cave Science Symposium 

The BCRA Cave Science Symposium took place on Saturday 19th October at the British 
Geological Survey at Keyworth near Nottingham. A day that highlights the variety of science 
based projects being undertaken not only in this country but also abroad.   

The talks this year included: 

• The Discovery and Evaluation of a previously unknown major palaeokarst within a 
modern cave in NE India; The Pielkhlieng Pouk-Krem Sakha System, Meghalaya. 

• The discovery of the world’s biggest cave fish (40cm+); But is it a new species? 

• A crawl through cave art. 

• Exploring the speleothem pollution record. 

• Understanding carbonate hot springs: a karst approach. 

• Irregular flow from sumps and springs in the Castleton karst, Derbyshire. 

mailto:training@british-caving.org.uk
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• Beneath the land of knolls and mosses – karst studies in the Arnside and Silverdale 
AONB. 

• The archaeology and human remains from the Frank I’th Rocks Cave, Derbyshire: A 
reassessment of the evidence. 

• Cave monitoring at Pooles Cavern, Buxton. 

• Cave stability monitoring and its significance for environmental protection. 

• U-Series dating and the geomorphic evolution of caves and gorge at Creswell Crags. 

The day of talks was followed on the Sunday by a guided visit to Church Hole at Creswell 
Crags (https://www.creswell-crags.org.uk/), a designated  geological SSSI and a scheduled 
Ancient Monument due to its importance as a Palaeolithic archaeological remains (cave art 
to you and me).  

Creswell Crags is a beautiful place to visit and very family/child friendly. 

The excursions organised for the day after the talks are very popular, originally there was 
only one tour, but sufficient wanted to go to fill two. 

Warning: you put the postcode for Creswell Crags into your satnav and it takes you to the 
nearby quarry! 
 
 

Reminder - BCRA Online material 

The club is a member of BCRA, as such we have access to the online material which can 
be accessed at http://bcra.org.uk/pub/online.html 

User ID: Bradford0619 Access Code: 0B80C8 (NB: These are updated every year.) 
 
 

New Year’s Eve party at the Dump - 31st December 2019 (Obviously) 

The theme this year is FRENCH both for dressing up and food. 3 course meal, followed by 
cheese and French bread. £10.p.p. Vegetarian option available. 

Food - book with Mama 
Beer and Cider - book with Cas 

Mama & Cas 
 
 

This month’s great printable caving quotes 
 
Scoff:   “It was curved in a dead straight line” 
 
Swampy: “The passage would have lovely clean walls if they weren’t covered in 

shit and it would be standing room height if it weren’t full of mud” 
 
Mendip Carole:  “I don't think I drink enough when I'm up here” 
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HRH- update 

Max Is home now and keeping cheerful as ever laughing at himself. He's progressing but 
it's slow - can't read yet but talking pretty good till he comes up against ber-Ber-bugger can't 
remember the word. He's up to 4 pints , so that's a start! 

Swampy 
 
 

Library Matters 

BCRA Review 2018 

Grampian Speleological 
Group         

Bulletin     vol. 3 no. 2 2018 

York / N.Y.Moors Caving 
Club 

Journal     no.2 2010-2013 

Northern Cave Club Journal ‘ The Caver ’nos. 2&3 1980-1989 

Kendal Caving Club Journal no.8 1976 

Union of Belgium Speleo. ‘Regards’                                        June 2019 

Speleo. Society of Italy                       ‘Speleologia’ no. 81 2019 

Group Bolognese Speleo. ‘Sotto Terra’ no.147 December 2018 

 
 

Photographic Competition 

A reminder that the annual BPC photographic competition is coming up at the next AGM. It 
would be great to see some newcomers entering this year along with the return of past 
entrants. I am happy to accept entries now. So please get snapping the photos and looking 
at those you have already taken this year and get the entries to me. 

The entry form and rules are with this newsletter. If you need any further help please 
contact me at: angelaandadrian@sky.com 

Entries should be in by Saturday the 1st of February 2020, they can be left in the library at 
the Dump labelled “Photographic Competition 2020” or sent to me at; 

5 Croft Street 
Salford. 
M7 1LR 

Good luck to all who enter. 

Gimmer 

Guide to and theme of each category: 

1. The Frank Moulson Cup – premier award for stunning underground prints (prints only, 
minimum size 10” x 8”) 
 
2. The Keith Asquith Memorial Trophy – underground action shots i.e. cavers in action 
(prints only) 
 



Page 8 of 16 

3. The Chris Dufton Award – cave geomorphology, formations, geology, cave life fossils, 
etc. (prints only) 
 
4. The Frank Croll Award – great outdoors i.e. outdoor activities or natural environment in 
general (prints only) 
 
5. Biffo’s Best Ever Award – outstanding underground shot better than the current holder 
of award. Winning underground prints from the 2018 competition are eligible for entry into 
this category (prints only) 
 
6. The John Robbo Award – funny photos related to BPC “activities” with an amusing 
caption (prints only) 
 
7. The Spirit of Gaping Gill Award – photos taken at GG 2018 capturing the atmosphere 
of the event (prints only) 
 
8. The U.P. Jones Trophy for The Members’ Choice Award – most popular photo from 
categories 1-7 decided by Members’ vote 
 
9. The Best Newcomer Award – best underground photo in 1-7 by someone who 
has NOT won in a previous year 
 

Rules of Entry 

• The winners of categories 1-5 and 9 will be decided in advance. 
• Photographs will be judged on their technical, artistic and aesthetic qualities. 
• The winners of categories 6, 7, & 8 will be decided by popular vote on the day. 
• Each print should be mounted separately on card, not framed, for display at the AGM 

(unmounted and framed prints will be disqualified). 
• Prints can be traditional or digital, and can be from negatives, slides, or electronic 

images. 
• Entries can have been taken at any time, with the exception of those entered for 

“Spirit of GG 2018”. 
• Entries must not have been entered in any previous BPC Photographic Competition, 

with the exception of Biffo’s Best Ever Award, where winning underground prints 
from the 2018 competition are also eligible for entry. It is the responsibility of the 
2018 competition winners to resubmit their winning entries into this category. 

• No more than 3 entries per category per member. 
• Copies of all winning photographs will be archived for Club records. They may be 

displayed as a winning portfolio in the “Stairwell Gallery” at the Dump, and may be 
published in the following year’s BPC calendar. The copyright will remain with the 
photographer. 

• All entries must be accompanied by a completed entry form. 
• All entries must be left in the library for Adrian Laycock/Gimmer by Saturday 

1st February, 2020 at the latest. 
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ENTRY FORM FOR BRADFORD POTHOLE CLUB PHOTOGRAPHIC COMPETITION 

2020 

NAME OF ENTRANT……………………………………………………………………………………………………  

Have you ever entered this competition before?…………  

If yes, have you ever won a category?……………..  

 Category Title of Entry Format 
1 The Frank 

Moulson 
Cup 

 

1. ………………………………………………………………………………….  

2. ………………………………………………………………………………….  

3. …………………………………………………………………………………. 

 
Print 

Print 

Print 

2 The Keith 
Asquith 
Memorial 
Trophy 

 

4. ………………………………………………………………………………….  

5. ………………………………………………………………………………….  

6. …………………………………………………………………………………. 

 
Print 

Print 

Print 

3 The Chris 
Dufton 
Award 

 

7. ………………………………………………………………………………….  

8. ………………………………………………………………………………….  

9. …………………………………………………………………………………. 

 
Print 

Print 

Print 

4 The Frank 
Croll 
Award 

 

10. ………………………………………………………………………………….  

11. ………………………………………………………………………………….  

12. …………………………………………………………………………………. 

 
Print 

Print 

Print 

5 Biffo’s 
Best Ever 
Award 

 

13. ………………………………………………………………………………….  

14. ………………………………………………………………………………….  

15. …………………………………………………………………………………. 

 
Print 

Print 

Print 

6 The John 
Robbo 
Award 

 

16. ………………………………………………………………………………….  

17. ………………………………………………………………………………….  

18. …………………………………………………………………………………. 

 
Print 

Print 

Print 

7 The Spirit 
Of Gaping 
Gill Award 

 

19. ………………………………………………………………………………….  

20. ………………………………………………………………………………….  

21. …………………………………………………………………………………. 

 
Print 

Print 

Print 

 

Min print size 8” x 10” * Please put this number on the back of the print. Prints may also have the 

title, where it was taken, and name included. Entries for the John Robbo award should have an 

amusing caption as the title. Don’t forget to include the completed entry form with the competition 

entries. ALL ENTRIES MUST REACH Adrian Laycock (Gimmer) BY SATURDAY 1st FEBRUARY, 2020 AT 

THE LATEST. Leave entries in the Library at the Dump, clearly labelled FAO: 2020 PHOTO 

COMPETITION.  
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Trip Reports 

Pool Sink to Boundary [originally Borehole to Boundary] - 16th November 2019 

There were still floods in South Yorkshire but the Easegill area seemed to have missed the 
worst of it. A check on the water sinking above Boundary Pot indicated that the trip may be 
possible – just. The main concern was water in the bedding crawl at the bottom of The 
Borehole which there was no way  of checking. We decided to play it safe and go down 
Pool Sink and see what things were like underground. 

Ten of us inched our way through the initial section of passage, round the kneecap stripping 
bends and down the first pitch where we found a very modest stream. The next two 
descents were negotiated without getting wet and we opted for the Fourth Pitch Bypass as 
we were doing a pull through. Rob elected to do the direct climb out of the first aven 
chamber while the rest of us took the more convoluted route. The climbs back down into the 
streamway were tackled in several different ways but we all arrived in T Piece Passage and 
continued down stream. It was apparent by this point that water levels here were not a 
problem and had we stayed with the original plan it would have been possible to 'escape' 
from the lower bedding plane. 

On arrival at Holbeck Junction only Matt and three others could name this important 
crossroads! 

Proceeding upstream we were happy with the amount of water in Thackrays Passage so 
the team pressed on towards the Assembly Hall where we met a Black Rose contingent 
who had entered the system via Top Sink. On the upper climb people took their own 
preferred route, some up the Easter Grotto rope and some did the climb up through the 
hole in the floor, only Fay took advantage of the rope I had rigged for SRT. 

On to Nagasaki Cavern, with Geoff in the lead now, down onto Far East passage and the 
traverse to the Manhattan Connection   . After tiptoeing through Hiroshima Cavern and 
following the stream up into Fusion Cavern where the waterfalls were roaring away and 
filling the air with spray, we had to do the climb up to Savages' Bypass.  Mike paused for a 
while to admire the sights before proceeding into the network of well watered crawls, which 
produced much groaning & grumbling but they eventually lead to a glorified rabbit hole 
which ejects you into the side of a shakehole. 

Spirits rose and we marched off to get into dry clothes at Bull Pot Farm. 

Mike Skinner, Fay Hartley, Geoff Whittaker, Rob Douglas, Pete Sykes, John Gardner, Matt 
Stechfield, Neil Weston, Chuck Holder & Stuart Heseltine. 

Sell Gill Holes - Sunday 17th November 2019 

There were 10 of us ready and waiting to go caving on Sunday morning, the plan was for 
some of our new or probationary members to get some SRT and rigging practice with a 
view to them being eligible to apply for full membership.  We originally planned to rig both 
entrances but we decided there were too many of us and Goblin Shaft was likely to be 
rather wet so 6 of us went to Sell Gill and 4 went to Alum Pot. 

We parked in the lay-by just up from New Houses and walked up from there, when we 
arrived at the entrance Goblin Shaft was in full spate and there was a small stream running 
down to the dry entrance. Rowan did the rigging under Ben’s supervision and did well 
enough for us to suggest he completes a full membership form when we got back to the 
dump.  Helen had a few goes up and down the entrance pitch and did really well after 
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repositioning her braking krab onto her D ring, she had a look at the second pitch and feels 
confident enough to go down next time, so both of our probationary’s did really well. 

There was a shower bath coming in above the 2nd pitch and the 3rd was a bit damp, when 
we got to the bottom the main chamber was very noisy and wet due to the amount of water 
coming down Goblin Shaft. We didn’t hang about long because there was a group of 
fresher’s from Durham University with a couple of instructors waiting come down and rig the 
pitches, so we made a quick exit with Pete and myself derigging on the way out. We all had 
a pleasant and fairy short trip then it was back to the dump for rope washing lessons, tea 
and medals. 

Helen Haslam, Rowan Cleet, Pete Sykes, Ben Wright, Matt Setchfield and Terry Devaney 

Silvestre to Marniosa First Through Trip, Tresviso, Picos De Europa, Spain – 
September 2018 

So this year I did something that I started accidentally a year ago and only 6 other people 
have done. Rewind to the 2017 BPC AGM at Crooklands. Those of you that were there for 
the pre dinner talk will probably not remember that Sir Phillip of Thirsk entertained us with 
tales of an expedition to the Picos de Europa. This was well before all of that Ario Dream 
nonsense! (Sorry Steph!).  The pictures showed a couple of large cave systems with what 
looked lots of opportunities for more to be discovered. Chatting with a few other members 
after confirmed this, along with the promise of staying in a hut and being in close proximity 
to a bar. That’s probably why there were a good number of BPC members who I could ask 
about the expedition... 

Fast forward a little to September last year. I was now out in Spain in the Picos, battling my 
way through a six foot high mix of Bracken, Bramble and Forest. We were prospecting for 
new entrances. This seemed a little tricky when the only way I knew the other three were 
still with me was though a series of ‘boop’ sonar like noises! Comments from the day 
include: “A lovely walk in the park”, free acupuncture received by all from girls called Holly, 
Rose, Gorse and Bramble.  “A top days holiday had by all”.  

The following day I returned for 
another session of acupuncture and 
with a few new team members and 
some kit to explore the leads we had 
found the previous day. This resulted 
in Adam Spillane finding a large rift 
hole which he descended some way 
before passing the excitement of 
discovery to other members of the 
team. A tractor track was soon found 
200m away, which made the access 
a considerably more manageable. So 
much so Al Gott, Kelda Jones, Will 
Burn and Myself returned for a third 
day, only with actual caving, bolting 
and surveying kit! Myself and Al got 
straight to work bolting  a small 

stream sink, with various comments from Al, such as ‘pass the screwdriver’ causing much 
frustration for Al and more amusement for me.  

Bolting in Practice Pot 
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Having descended 30m of 
clean washed Yorkshire style 
cave, ending in a rift chamber 
and a passage that become 
too narrow for either of us to fit 
through, we returned to the 
surface having called it 
Practice Pot. Kelda quickly 
stole us, our rope and moved 
us over to another new lead, 
that we must have walked 
within 10m of on both of the 
previous surface days in the 
area. We quickly got a rope 
tied to a tree and Kelda took 
over the bolting. Upon going to 
place her first bolt we quickly 
worked out that Al had the 
most bolting experience, having placed around 10 bolts previously, myself having learnt to 
bolt 3 days earlier and Kelda having placed none! 

Returning to the hut late on, but with tales of caverns measureless to man (but no survey 
data!) there was rightfully some sceptical words about our discovery. Thankfully Bob and 
Jason took a chance on what we were telling them and came along the following day to 
show us how to bolt!  

Two more days of rigging and surveying followed with only two real areas of crawling for 
about 2m each, both of which involved a puddle!  

We went on to discover a series of small pitches and scrambles down boulder slopes which 
eventually led us to the top of a 70m pitch into a large chamber. The way on then narrowed 
down into a rift which led out of the chamber and down a couple more small pitches. At this 
point the cave reaches a small junction with three ways on. One was very wet, one was 
very dry, the other was somewhere between the two in moisture levels! With all of us 
wanting to avoid a soaking we discussed various options, such as returning with an 
umbrella, before deciding to follow the dry way that had some puddles. This provided a 
series of small pots to traverse over, bolting into popcorn calcite. It became a bit of a battle 
and ended in a sump after a fair bit of work. We called this Bob’s Crusade. Meanwhile 
Jason and Al had gone for the dry abandoned passageway which seemed to go. Whilst 
waiting for Jason to return to the junction, we unpacked the orange package he’d been 
carrying, thinking it was a group shelter, only to find it was his warm jacket. As a result of 
this disappointment we decided that Jason should give the wet way a look, especially as he 
now had his jacket unpacked! He confirmed that it was worth a look the next day. A team 
returned the next day to find a sump and name the way under the waterfall as ‘Wet Willy’. 
This left the dry way Jason had previously looked at. From looking at the survey for 
Marinosa, another cave in the area it was looking like the two would link together... 

 

Silvestre Entrance 
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Skip forward to September this year. The time was booked off again and out I went to Spain 
to finish off what I’d started. I think the write up from the time speaks for itself: 

Silvestre to Marniosa First Through Trip, Tresviso, Picos De Europa – September 
2019 

We got to the Silvestre lay-by at about 11am, kitted up and started 
walking down the track. This time round it was a lot easier to find 
having been well travelled. Stu’s white tape on silver birch trees was 
not so great in the day light as it had been the night before. Whilst we 
were doing the through trip, Joe Daniels and Rob Middleton were 
diving the sumps in Wet Willy and had stolen Al Gott for the day to 
carry for them. As Stu and I weren’t carrying much we took two of 
their bags down for them (on the basis that Rob would later repay us 
with a crate of beer, but failing that, dancing bear coffee liquor).  

 

The Silvestre entrance had been rigged the 
day before down to waterfall chamber, where 
Bob needed to re-bolt a few belays before we 
continued on with the through trip, so Bob and 
Arwel headed in, whilst the rest of us followed 
on behind. The day before Stu had found the 
jaw of what we think is horse, to match the 
skull he’d found the year before. Now Bingo 
(see photo for scale) lives happily in the 
entrance chamber.  

Marniosa Survey, Silvestre in bottom left corner. 

Bingo 

Dancing bear 
coffee liquor 
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Following through the rest of the 
cave, Rob who hadn’t been in the 
cave before grew increasingly more 
impressed at the fact that it was 
indeed a cave. We took our time 
marvelling at the finest bolder I’ve 
ever seen that sat in the middle of 
the stream way and is a 
conglomerate, at first I assumed it 
was originally the floor of the stream 
way and had been eroded away, but 
not all that convinced, think it might 
just be a bolder.  

When we reached Bob an Arwel, there was a short 
wait for the bolting to be finished before we could 
reach the bottom of waterfall pitch (see photo bellow 
of Rob frustrated at the idea of waiting). 

When everyone was down waterfall 
pitch we left the diving team and 
their bags and continued on. From 
waterfall chamber we continued up 
the aided climb and through into old 
stream way rift passage. This 
continued on (pictureright), getting 
slightly small in places (for Bob and 
Stu) and down climbs and eventully 
leads to a junction, left being the way 
on and right being hall of the 
mountain king.  

As Stu and I hadn’t been before we went to Hall 
of the Mountain King which is an aven roughly 
50m in height and 20m width, with a mud slope 
to the left of the chamber and 2 water inlets 
coming in through the aven above to the right. 
Here was were we stopped to take a group 
photo. 

From Hall of the Mountain King back to the 
Silvestre junction we followed the stream and 
continued down the active passage way. The 
passage follows onward with multiple down 
climbs, some more exposed than others. 

Lydia and her favourite Boulder 

Rob frustrated at the idea of waiting. 

The continued passage towards the connection 

Group Photo in Hall of the Mountain King, 
Marniosa 
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Eventually the passage follows a 
fault and here the bolder choke 
began. Al Gott had been in 
Marniosa the day before and 
placed reflectors along the bolder 
choke which were extremely helpful 
and saved a lot of time as there are 
multiple ways along the choke in 
which you can go wrong. When the 
choke ends, the passage re-joins 
into stream way and this follows 
straight towards the bottom pitch of 
Marniosa. 

 

 

 

We headed up the muddy 
pitch out of the stream way, 
where Bob showed us “the 
boulder” which must not be 
touched or moved in any way 
as it was wedged right 
between the wall and multiple 
boulders which became the 
false floor of the next slope. 

Following this onwards the 
passage is very well 
decorated series of chambers 
(see photos), with various 
calcite flow slopes and 
formations, including this 
flying pizza like disc thing... 

Arwel in Marniosa Streamway The Bottom of Marniosa Entrance Pitches 

Bob and Lydia and some big stal 

Arwel and the Flying Pizza Disc 
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eventually reaching the bottom of a 22 m pitch.  

From here there are 3 more small pitches until 
eventually you get into the old cheese 
chamber and we were at the Marniosa 
entrance. The trip in total took 6 hours and we 
got out with plenty of time to spend in the bar 
drinking celebratory beers and eating local 
cheese. Rob and Joe eventually turned up 
and kept the promise of buying Stu and I a 
dancing bear coffee liquor. 

 

Bob Clay, Arwel Roberts, Lydia Leather and Stu Dreads. Photos by Stu Dreads. 

 
 

 

More big stal. Another small pretty bit! 

Celebratory Beers and Cheese 


